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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   June 28, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Nonbinary Identification Cards Amendment 

Act of 2018 
   
REFERENCE: Bill 22-331, Draft Committee Print as shared with the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on June 27, 2018 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 budget and the fiscal year 2019 through fiscal year 2022 
budget and financial plan to implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
The bill requires the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) to allow an applicant for a driver’s 
license, driver’s permit, or identification card to designate non-binary as a gender. A non-binary 
gender designation provides an option for people who may not identify exclusively as either male 
or female or choose not specify a gender.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 budget and the fiscal year 2019 through fiscal year 2022 
budget and financial plan to implement the bill. The bill codifies existing DMV policy and there are 
no costs associated with its implementation.  
 


